
Comment for planning application 22/00489/F
Application Number 22/00489/F

Location Os Parcel 9078 And 9975 Adjoining Stocking Lane And North Of Rattlecombe Road Stocking
Lane Shenington

Proposal Erection of 49 dwellings (17 of which (35%) will be affordable homes) with associated
garages, parking and refuse storage, private gardens and communal open space/play space,
hard and soft landscaping (including SUDs feature and means of enclosure, reinstatement of
hedging and ironstone walling along Rattlecombe Road)

Case Officer Robin Forrester  
 

Organisation
Name Amanda Smith

Address New House,Rattlecombe Road,Shenington,Banbury,OX15 6LZ

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I have been a resident of the village since 2010. I have two children and when they were
small they attended the village school and when they were old enough I let them walk to
school by themselves, this would not be possible now with the amount of traffic in the village
currently. Living in a village and having a local village school is all about being able to let
your children have some freedom, the proposed development would destroy this life. The
local village surgery is a blessing and we are very lucky to have very good local GP's, the
surgery is already very busy and surely not able to cope with extra footfall. Every day I walk
my dog twice a day and I am very worried what the new houses would do to the traffic. I
have to dart in and out while walking along Rattlecombe road with my dog. To have a
substantial number of new houses would increase the traffic volume through the village
which is already at breaking point. Among dog walkers we all comment on that the traffic is
an accident waiting to happen. At the weekends when there is a Karting event the volume of
cars is drastically worse and when it is raining you can be guaranteed to be splashed as the
drainage system is unable to cope. I drive in and out of the village very day via Alkerton hill
and I am very distressed by the pressure the extra number of houses will put of the road, it
is very tight by the Old school House on the corner on Alkerton Hill, I often meet a bus and I
just wonder how long it will be before there is a serious accident, I pray it will not be me. I
urge you to disregard this application and protect our beautiful village and leave it unscathed
from the profit hungry developer. Kind regards Amanda Smith
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